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Dear Team Bayview, 
 

It’s week 4 already! Time is flying by. We have 
been so lucky with the weather but it has created 
a few issues with some kids getting very tired (I 
know how hard it has been sleeping in this heat) 
and some children not drinking enough water 
and becoming dehydrated. This results in them 
becoming tired and cranky! We try to remind the 
children to drink lots of water throughout the day. 
It helps if they have their own drink bottle which 
can be refilled from our water fountains. 
With this heat the children have become very 
creative with their play. We have a group who 
have decided sliding down the slope on 
cardboard was a great game. Yes we have had 
a few crashes but nothing serious thankfully. I 
have been really impressed that the children 
have been able to self regulate in this area and 
keep each other safe. 
We have had two broken arms though. One of 
our children was climbing and swinging on the 
old soccer post after school and fell and broke 
her forearm. Thankfully mum and dad were there 
and alongside staff were able to get her to the 
doctor quickly. She is now is a cast having to 
cope with the heat! Another child was playing 
ninja and lost his balance resulting in him falling 
on his wrist which couldn’t cope with the 
pressure and broke. He too is now in a cast 
having to cope with the heat! No more ninja 
games for him for a while! 
Please know if your child is seriously hurt at 
school we will contact you straight away. This is 
why it is important to keep your contact details 
up to date at the office. It is also really important 
that we have the contact details of someone else 
just in case we can’t get hold of you. 
SCHOOL FACEBOOK PAGE 
One of our main ways to communicate with 
parents is via our school facebook page: 
https://www.facebook.com/bayview.primary/  
The official page has the lion cub mural as the 
profile picture. Please note the Friends of 
Bayview School facebook page is purely for 
fundraising and will not have all the school 
messages on it. 
PUT THIS DATE IN YOUR DIARY! 
On Monday 13th May, Kathryn Berkett is running 
2 parent sessions to support parents with 
understanding their childs behaviour and 
developmental stages. These sessions will be 
held at Glenfield College and will be free to 
parents from our Kahui Ako Schools i.e. 
Bayview. We will send out more information 
closer to the date but I highly recommend 
parents attend one or both of these sessions. 

TEACHER RESPONSIBILITIES 
Sometimes we know you will want to find out 
more information about particular things. Here is 
a list of who is responsible for some of our major 
areas: 
Sports – Katrina Cray and Nathan Hinton 
Fundraising – Janelle Staples and Adelaine 
Arias 
Choir – Pauline Prictor and Shelley Matuku 
ESOL/Reading Recovery – Jean Newbold 
Patrols and Chain Gang – Katrina Cray 
Cultural Clubs – Shelley Matuku 
World Vision/Daffodil Day – Elleen Davids 
Yummy Stickers – Trudy McKeich 
Special Needs – Shelley Matuku 
Travelwise/Walking School bus – Trudy McKeich 
Milk in Schools – Kaye Bond 
Bee Hives – Jackie Terry and Erik Corbett 
Library – Janelle Staples 
Worries, concerns, complaints, compliments  – 
Di Raynes 
Everything else – Di Raynes and Shelley Matuku  
All emails can be found on our school website. 
The pattern is first name first initial of last 
name@bayview.school.nz e.g. 
dianer@bayview.school.nz  

TOMORROW’S SCHOOLS REVIEW 
As many of you will know there is currently a 
review of the New Zealand school system 
underway. Some of the changes include 
dissolving the Ministry of Education and creating 
‘Education Hubs’ responsible for clusters of 
schools; taking property responsibility off school 
Board of Trustees and giving this to the new 
Education Hubs; and many other suggestions. 
You can view these on the Ministry of Education 
website www.education.govt.nz  
If you are interested in attending a consultation 
meeting about this details of the North Auckland 
meeting are: 

Wednesday 27 Feb 
Rangitoto College 

564 East Coast Road 
Mairangi Bay 

4-6pm, or 
7-9pm 

Or you can submit your responses via survey, 
in writing, or orally. 
Here is the link: 
https://conversation.education.govt.nz/conversa
tions/tomorrows-schools-review/  

 
Di and the Team Bayview Staff 

 

HEART KIDS FUNDRAISER 
A massive shout out to Georgia, 
Olive, Zoe and Mari-Lyn for 
organising this years’ Heart Kids 
fundraiser. This enterprising group 
raised $815 which will go to support 
children with heart conditions. I am 
so proud that our kids know that 
they can make a difference. They 
don’t have to wait for ‘someone’ to 
step up and be proactive, they are 
the ‘someone’.  
Often we can disempower kids by 
telling them ‘its’ someone else’s job 
to do that’ or ‘you will never make a 
difference’. Let’s start telling our 
kids that they can make a difference 
in their world. Let’s empower them 
to create a society based on 
kindness. 
Change can happen with the 
smallest act of kindness! 
 

 
 

Dates for diaries 
Road patrols refresher with 
Constable Nicholas 

21/2 

BOT mtg 6pm 21/2 

Long Bay Picnic 22/2 

Mihi whakatau for new 
families 

25/2 

HiHa dance fitness every 
Wednesday for free 

Every 
Wed 

Meeting with Parent 
helpers for camp 6pm 

20/3 

CAMP ADAIR Y5/6 26-29/3 

Parent / Teacher feedback 
meetings 

8-12/4 

End of term 1 2pm 12/4 

Term 2 begins 29/4 
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School Notices 

Welcome to our new pupils: 

 
Alexie Yngson, Jett Carruthers, 

Brody Byrne, Fern Borres, Ella 

Wakeman, Anthony Erlank, 

Deklin Lowrey-Whalley, Riani 

Van Wyk, Pieter Van Wyk, Aiden 

Van Niekerk 
 

We know you will all enjoy your time  

M Sports 

Bayview Primary  

 5 weekly sessions 

 Starts: Monday 4th March 

 Time: Morning Tea 

 Venue: School Field 

 Cost: $39 per child 

          $19 per extra sibling 

Register on enrolmy.com/msportsnorthshore 

Suitable for boys and girls from beginner to 

competent. Exciting inflatable pitches for all kids 

to enjoy. Highly qualified coaching staff. 

Please come in our school office if you would like 

a form.  

Kauri Park School 
End of Summertime 

Festival 

 

Fun activities for kids, food, 

music, raffles and other prizes, 

plus a flea market…it’s a 

family-friendly event for the 

whole community to enjoy. 

Come along to see out the 

summer in style… 

Friday 8th March 2019, 5-8pm

 

New Zealand Modern School 
of Music 
 
Piano – Keyboard – Theory lessons 
At school with very affordable fees 
 
NZ Modern School of Music is proud to be 
able to extend to parents the opportunity to 
give your children private Piano/Keyboard 
and Theory lessons at Bayview Primary 
School. These extra-curricular activities are 
provided by NZ Modern School of Music and 
our qualified teacher is INDRI SOEGIHARTO. 
 
Piano /Keyboard/Theory: One on one lessons 
are of a 20 minute duration at a cost of 
$21.00 per lesson or a 30 minute duration at 
a cost of $28.50 per private lesson. 
 
Fees are on a term basis and are to be paid 
by the third week of commencement of 
lessons. These payments can be paid by 
cheque to INDRI SOEGIHARTO. 
 
Please pick up a form 
from the School office 
if you are interested in 
your child learning the 
Piano/Keyboard or 
theory 
 

Assemblies 
We hold our school assemblies every 

Community News 
Friday from 9 a.m., and you are welcome 

to come and celebrate our successes and 

enjoy items put on by learning groups.   

The timetable is: 

 

22nd February    Long bay Picnic  

1st March            Pikorua 

8th March           Harakeke 

15th March         Kauanuanu 

 

Classrooms are in the following 

Professional Learning Groups: 

Pikorua  Habitats  2, 13, 15, 17 

Kauanuanu Habitats  4, 5, 18, 19, 20 

Harakeke Habitats  1, 6, 12, 14, 16 

KAIKAI Time 

Community Meal                                               

Every Wednesday from 12pm – 2pm                   

Enjoy good company make new friends 

Food Provided free 

St Anne’s Hall, Cnr Beach & Glencoe Road, Browns Bay 

Contact Mobile 022 651 1240 

Email: info@ifeboatcommunity.org.nz 

Our mission: Create relationships, Build trust, and connect 

CIRQUE GRANDE 
The very first tour in New Zealand 

Albany, Cnr Munroe Lane & Elliot Rose 
Ave 

Next to Albany park and ride 
21st Feb – 3rd March 

Watch in amazement as World Class 
Artistes astound you! Offering an X-

Hilarating adventure, be astonished by Un-
Expected, awaken your family’s spirit of  
X-citement and imagination X-treme fun, 

World class entertainment! 
 

BOOK NOW 
021 CIRQUE 2 
(021 247783 2) 

www.cirquegrande.com 

Community News 

  

Glenfield Rugby Club 

Want to play Rugby? 

Here at Glenfield Rugby we provide a safe friendly 

place where children of all ages can come and learn 

new skills develop friendships and enjoy the great game of Rugby 

Email: juniorrugby@glenfieldrugby.co.nz 

Register online at www.glenfieldrugby.co.nz  

mailto:info@ifeboatcommunity.org.nz
http://www.glenfieldrugby.co.nz/


 


